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Cary Hirdes- WMPOCI  President 

  
I hope everyone had a good Christmas 

and survived the Christmas Blizzard.  We 

are still waiting because of weather and 

sickness to get together with 

our kids.  

Thank you to Scott VT for 

taking charge of several 

events this past year and 

serving as MC at the 

Christmas Party for me. 

Thank you also to Bob 

Walker for serving as Vice 

President and now wishing 

him a speedy recovery from 

shoulder surgery.   

We have the Grandville Russ’ 

reserved for a meeting on 

January 3.  We will go over 

the schedule from this past year and 

decide what we want to repeat and add 

any new ideas. Please share any new 

ideas of places to visit or speakers for 

meetings. If you can’t attend the meeting, 

please e-mail your ideas to me.  

I am so thankful and proud 

of our club for all of their 

generosity in the past year.  

We have given to Hospice of 

Holland, Be Nice, People 

Helping People, David’s 

House, and the Gilmore 

Garage Works program.   

I hope all of our Snowbird 

members were able to get to 

their winter destinations 

safely.   

Looking forward to another 

year of fun events as a club.   

-Cary Hirdes 

 
 

  



 

 

 

 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Tuesday January 3rd at  6:00pm 
 

We’ll be holding our annual planning meeting at the Russ’ Restaurant in Grandville, Mich. 
 

Bring your ideas for things/events you’d like to see the club do this year. We’ll be taking 
those idea and setting an agenda of events for the year.  

  
   

Russ’ of Grandville 
 

4440 Chicago Dr SW, Grandville, MI 49418 

 

 

Care Corner 

***************** 

 

Please keep our President Cary 

Hirdes in your in your thoughts and 

prayers as he continues to heal from 

knee surgery.  

 

Please keep our former vice-

President Bob Walker in your in 

your thoughts and prayers as he is 

recovering from shoulder surgery.  

 

 

Annual Dues 

It’s that time of year again 

when membership dues are 

due. Please contact Linda 

Walker arrange to for 

payment.  

 

Your dues help the club 

host the events, and other 

fun things we do during the 

year.  



 

Upcoming Events  

 

West Michigan Pontiac Monthly Meetings:   

Jan 3rd: Meeting Russ’ Restaurant 4440 Chicago Dr SW Grandville, Mi  

 

West Michigan Pontiac Official Events:   

Jan 3rd: Meeting Russ’ Restaurant 4440 Chicago Dr SW Grandville, Mi  
 

 Other Automotive Events:   

 

 

 



 

 

 

Meetings:  
  
The West Michigan Pontiac Club holds monthly meetings throughout the year. Most 

often those meetings are held at a local restaurant in the West Michigan area,  but 

there are instances when that may vary, so please see the upcoming events page or 

check out our website for specific times and locations.   
    
WMPOCI Officers:  

    

President:    Cary Hirdes……………………………………...….…..616-212-0059 

Vice President:   Bob McCarthy……………………………………269-372-7382  

Treasurer:    Linda Walker…………………………...……….……..847-609-3910  

Newsletter Editor:   Scott van Tamelen…………………….….616-450-8450 

Secretary:    Dan Jensen………………………………………………517-896-0398  
  

Check out our latest events and activities on our website www.wmpontiac.com.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

Monthly Meeting Minutes  
  

December Christmas Party Report 

For the second year in a row, we host our annual Christmas party at the Trestle Stop Restaurant in 

Hamilton, Michigan. Scott van Tamelen served as our MC for the night since Cary (our President) wasn’t 

quite up to the task since recently having knee replacement surgery. The night went off without a hitch. 

Linda Walker served as our entertainment for the night by playing her guitar, singing, and leading us a 

sing-along of Christmas Carols.  We decided on having the meal served family style this year, and what a 

great choice that was! The food was good, and the extra serving of fried mushrooms and onion rings was 

a hit. We took up a collection for this year’s Christmas party and in regular fashion our members were 

very gracious, the donation came to more than $600 and with a dollar-for-dollar match from the club we 

were able to present David’s House with just over $1300. We also had a nice collection of coats and 

outerwear that was collected to be given to People helping People resource center in Pullman, Michigan.   

As the night wound down said out goodbye’s and wish many of our snowbirds save travels as they make 

they’re way to warmer climates. The night was such a success that we’ve arranged to host next year’s 

Christmas party at the Trestle Stop again.  

Below is a Thank you note we received from People helping People. 

        Secretary pro-tem- Scott van Tamelen 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

          

If you have something (Pontiac related preferably) that you would like to sell please let Scott van Tamelen 

know, and he’ll get it listed here for you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Hurry!! Sign-up now!! Don’t miss the 2023 

Convention 

 



 

 
 

 

 


